B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

STANDARDS COMMITTEE

Meeting held: 30th January 2012
Present:
Julie Miller (Chair)


Councillors Groome and Manns (Borough Councillors)


Stuart Kilpatrick (Independent Member)


Lloyd Landry (Independent Member)

Brian Christie (Independent Member)

Phil Carter (Independent Member)
Neil Matthew (Town Council Member)

Also Present:
Sue Lyons (Monitoring Officer)

Anne Ireson (Committee Administrator)

11.STA.16
APOLOGIES


Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Edwards.
11.STA.17
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Standards Committee held on 17th October 2011 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
11.STA.18
MATTERS OF URGENT BUSINESS


It was agreed to add the following items under Item A2:-

- Grafton Underwood Parish Council – Request for Dispensation

- Weekley Parish Council – Request for Dispensation 
11.STA.19
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None.

11.STA.20
REVIEW OF MEMBERS' ALLOWANCES (A1)

A report was submitted which considered the process for the review of the Scheme of Members' Allowances.  The report sought endorsement of the nomination of independent and impartial members to the Independent Review Panel and agreement of the content of the briefing pack for the Panel.

It was noted that the findings of the Independent Review Panel, once received, would be published in the local press and once a new scheme had been adopted by Council, the new scheme would also be published.


Members, officers and other interested parties would also have the opportunity to meet with the Panel to put forward their views.

RESOLVED
that


(i)
the appointment of Professor Steve Leach as the Chair of the panel, Mr Barry Matthews as a representative of the business community and MS Sue Watss as a representative of the voluntary sector be endorsed; and


(ii)
the briefing pack for the Independent Review Panel be approved.

11.STA.21
REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATION (A2)
A report was submitted which considered a request from Warkton, Grafton Underwood and Weekley Parish Councils for a dispensation for the following parish councillors:-

Warkton:
Ursula Jones


David Fairbrother


Jim O'Connor

Grafton Underwood:
Penny Sneddon


Paul Harris


William Hiscock

Weekley:
Peter Chew


Kate Drake-Lee


Brian Peel


Chris Sparrow


It was noted that, although those parish councillors who were employed by Boughton Estates would be able to take part in discussions, they would not be able to vote on any issues concerning the estate as they would have a financial interest.


Following discussion on the criteria for granting a dispensation, it was
RESOLVED that the requests from the above-named Councillors of Warkton, Grafton Underwood and Weekley Parish Councils be granted to enable them to speak and vote on issues relating to the Boughton Estates from 1st February 2012 until the date of the next Parish Council elections in 2015, or until such time as the Localism Act 2011 comes into force.
11.STA.22
LOCALISM ACT 2011


A report was submitted which informed the Committee of the implications of the Localism Act 2011 on statutory requirements in respect of Standards, and which sought endorsement of the way forward for Kettering.


Independent members of the Committee stated that they felt standards of conduct at Kettering Borough Council were very high, and this was endorsed by the low number of cases that had been heard by the Committee.  Members expressed the view that the Council should maintain some independent members in any new regime.  However, it was noted that until mandatory requirements had been received, it was difficult to consider how they might affect the Kettering Borough Standards Committee.

It was noted that the Association of Council Secretaries and Solicitors (ACSes) was working with the Local Government Association (LGA) to develop a new local code of conduct.  At the meeting of District Secretaries held on 27th January, there was a level of consensus that it would be advisable for any new local code of conduct to be adopted by all councils in an area, although it was noted that each Council would have discretion as to what it included in its new code of conduct provided it was consistent with the seven principles of public life.

The role of independent members was also discussed and it was noted that any arrangements adopted by the Council must include provision for the appointment of at least one independent person.  The Committee felt strongly that independent members should be able to vote, although it was noted that there was no legal provision in the legislation in this respect.

Members of the committee acknowledged the benefits of retaining independent members on the Standards Committee, stating that the Council had previously expressed its appreciation for their work.

RESOLVED
that:-


(i)
the content of the report be noted; and


(ii)
subject to them not being outside any new rules which emerge, hold over current arrangements for the time being.

(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 7.30 pm and was followed by a Training Session)

Signed …………………………………

Chair
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